

KAFB94

## DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE

HEADQUARTERS 377TH AIR BASE WING HAFMS



April 1994

377 ABW/EM 2000 Wyoming Blvd SE Kirtland AFB NM 87117-5659

Ms. Barbara Hoditschek, Project Manager New Mexico Environment Department Hazardous and Radioactive Materials Bureau 525 Camino de los Marquez, Ste 4 Santa Fe NM 87502

Dear Ms. Hoditschek

In accordance with the provisions of Module IV F.1, of the Kirtland AFB RCRA Permit Part B, issued 10 October 1990, we are notifying you of three sites recently identified as potential Solid Waste Management Units (SWMUs). These sites are:

- a. De-ionizing unit leach field at Building 1026.
- b. Unlined drain pit serving test cell in Building 765.
- c. Buried 55-gallon drum near Building 768.

This serves as initial notification for the above sites. We have already notified EPA Region 6; their response is at Atch 1.

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Jerry Sillerud, (505) 846-2773€/0053.

Sincerely

THOMAS A. NORRIS, Colonel, USAF

Director

Environmental Mgmt Division

Attachment: EPA Ltr, 23 Mar 94

cc:

EPA RCRA Permits

(Ms. Morlock) (w/o atch)



## UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

**REGION 6** 1445 ROSS AVENUE, SUITE 1200 DALLAS, TX 75202-2733

\_\_\_ LICOL FIRE

DATE REC'D 30 Marg

MAR 2 3 1994

Thomas A. Norris, Colonel, USAF Director, Environmental Management Division 377 ABW/EM 2000 Wyoming Boulevard SE Kirtland Air Force Base, New Mexico 87117-5659

RE: Notification Requirements for Newly Identified SWMUs

Dear Colonel Norris:

The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has reviewed your letter dated February 7, 1994 concerning the discovery of three potential Solid Waste Management Units (SWMUs). Please be advised that pursuant to Module IV (D) (2) of your RCRA Permit, notification must be made to both the EPA and the New Mexico Environment Department (NMED). Kirtland should therefore ensure that the NMED is copied on all future permit-related correspondence.

Please contact the undersigned at (214) 655-6650 if you have any questions or need additional information.

Sincerely yours,

Nancy R. Morlock

Environmental Engineer

RCRA Permits Branch (6H-PN)

Kathleen Sisneros, NMED